C Programming (about the course)

The C Programming course is a mixture of practical classes and lectures.  At the end of every practical class you will be set coursework.  The course is assessed by completion of a project.  The course web page is: http://manor.york.ac.uk/ccourse.

Practical Classes

The worksheets are designed to take the average student two hours or more.  They should ideally be completed during the class (where you can get help from lecturers).  Often material in coursework will rely on you having completed the practical class exercises to understand it so try to work through it before attempting the coursework.  If you miss a practical class due to illness it is important that you attempt to catch up before attending the next practical class.  There are five practical classes which each last two hours.

Coursework

The coursework counts for 10% of your final mark in the course.  Successful completion of the coursework is a prerequisite for the project.  Students who have not handed in sufficient coursework may be given an easier project for a reduced course mark.  There are four coursework sheets to complete.  All students are asked to attempt the first two questions and if these are completed perfectly that will be given a mark of 7/10.  Students wishing to get extra marks should attempt the harder third question.  Even if you cannot complete a question you should hand in some work.  Even non running programs can get some marks.

Plagiarism will be taken very seriously.  It is permissible to ask friends for help debugging code or fixing a problem or for general advice on how to tackle a programming problem.  It is not acceptable to copy another students code or to "work together" to write code (it is usually very easy for an experienced programmer to spot this).

Undergraduates should hand in their coursework to Richard Clegg (richard@manor.york.ac.uk).  Masters students should hand in their coursework to Jason Levesley (jl107@york.ac.uk).  You should email source code (not executable files) to your lecturer and in addition hand in a print out of sourcecode along with written work to the appropriate lecturer's pigeonhole.  Coursework will be given out in practical classes and should be handed in before the maths office shuts on the day before the next practical class (a week later).

Final Project

The final project will begin in week six and is worth 90% of the marks for the course.  Undergraduates must hand in their project to the departmental office by noon on Friday week ten.  Masters students have a longer project which will be handed in by noon on Friday week two of Spring term.

Getting Extra Help

In the first instance, ask for help during practical classes or after a lecture.  An "office hour" will be arranged where you can get further help on programming problems.  If you still have difficulties then email richard@manor.york.ac.uk.

